THIS IS A DECISION PAPER:

DATE:

August 20, 2007 

TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board Of Education

FROM:
Nannette Johnston

SUBJECT:
Approval of Working Budget

ISSUE:  The Board needs to approve the 2007-08 Working Budget.

FACTS:  

Revenue


In the General Fund, Fund 1, the Kentucky Department of Education has forwarded a forecast of state SEEK funds for Hardin County.  It is based on the projected increase as provided by the General Assembly and the increase (decrease) in local revenues based on change in property assessments.  

Local property assessments have increased and the revenue generated will help to pay for the mandated state salary increase.  Currently, the SEEK calculations are based on a projected end of year Average Daily Attendance (ADA) of 12,460.  SEEK allocations are adjusted throughout the year with the final adjustment made in April.  The Average Daily Attendance (ADA) figure may be higher for the current school year by forty students.   We should never budget expenditures from inflated revenue numbers.  This type of budgeting procedure would result in a lower ending balance with greater expenditures than revenues received.  

Key Budget Points Expenses

· On the expenditure side, the per pupil amount has increased by state requirement to $134.00 per pupil. 

· The Transportation Budget has been increased to cover the rising cost of fuel and insurance. 

· Available Section 7 money has decreased due to budget constraints.  The Board has committed to funding Thoughtful Ed for the next two years.

· There is $618,000 in the 2007-08 roof budget for next year. We have had to cut back for the last two years. Hopefully we can catch-up in the near future. 

· No money has been budgeted for the paving budget

· The other preventative maintenance projects were reduced only slightly. (HVAC, etc)

· Other savings include the continued reduced cost of insurance premiums due mainly to the efforts of Gerald Lowery and the Safety Committee. 

· Most department and program budgets have been reduced this year in areas outside of salaries.

· Utilities are expected to rise by approximately 12% over the next year. We increased utilities overall by $200,000. 

· Payroll, of course, is the largest addition to the 07-08 budget. The state requires a $3000 increase to certified salaries and a 5% increase to classified salaries (max. $2500); in addition, our schedule also adds 2% to employees under 21 years experience.   Additionally, the County Retirement System increased employer contribution rates on all classified employees by 3%. 


Fund 2, Grants and Entitlements, the budget is as close as the information allows at this time.  We have received letters on most of the grant allocations from KDE at this time.  Final numbers should be available before October 1.


Funds 310 and 320, Capital Projects funds, Capital Outlay and FSPK, will be directed to debt service. With North Hardin Renovation, Ring Road Elementary and Middle School bond sales, most of the funds will be for all our bond principal and interest payments as they could increase by as much as $2.5 million dollars for 07-08. 


Fund 360, the Construction Fund, will have a large balance this year due to the Rineyville, Ring Road Elementary and Middle Schools, and North Hardin bond sales. The receipts from these sales will be expended over the next two or three years. 


Fund 51, Food Service, operational expenses will increase.  The most significant cost expense will be from salary increases.

Fund 52, 55, and 7000, Day Care, TVP, and Scholarship Fund, are continuing the same as the 2006-07 year with no significant changes.

RECOMMENDATION:  I recommend that the Board approve the 2007-08 Working Budget.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:  I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the 2007-08 Working Budget.

